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No. IV/NFIR/7" CPC (Imp)/, r‘wancefzomfpan m

The Secretary (E),
Railway Board
New Delhi |

Dear Sir,

Dated: 21/02/2020

b ” Sub: Payment of Leave Salary to the Runnmg Staff after implementation of 7" CPC
20 /2 / D recommendations-reg.

Ref. (i)  NFIR’s PNM Items No. 47/2018 & 57/2016.
(i)  Railway Board’s letter No. E(P&A)II/2017/RS-22 dated 28/12/2018 (RBE No.
204/2018).
(iii) NFIR’s letter No. IV/NFIR/7" CPC (Imp)/Allowance/2016/Part II dated
12/01/2019, 18/03/2019, 28/05/2019, 17/08/2019 & 27/12/2019.
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Kind attention of Railway Board is invited to NFIR's PNM Agenda Item No. 47/2018 through
which it was requested to issue instructions to the Zonal Railways to reckon 30% pay element in the 7"
CPC pay to be paid to Running Staff on account of Leave Salary.

In this connection, Federation desires to state that though the Railway Board have issued
instructions vide RBE No. 204/2018 dated 28/12/2018, it has been reported that these instructions are not
being implemented on N.F. Railway due to IPASS problem. Further the Federation had also requested to
clarify to the Zonal Railways that the orders dated 28/12/2018 be given effect from 01/01/2016 and not
from 01/07/2017, however the said clarification has not been issued so far.

NFIR, therefore, once again urges the Railway Board to kindly see that the clarification is issued
for payment of Leave Salary to the Running Staff duly reckoning 30% pay element to be paid from
01/01/2016 without delay and to set right the IPASS problem on some Zones including N.F. Railway.
A copy of the instructions issued may be endorsed to the Federation.

Yours faithfully,

(Dr. M. nghavalah)
General Secretary ~

Copy to the Principal Executive Director (Accounts), Railway Board, New Delhi for necessary action
please.

Copy to the Executive Director/PC-I, Railway Board, DFCC Bu1ld1ng, Pragati Maidan, Metro Bhavan,
New Delhi for necessary action please

Copy to the General Secretaries of Zonal Unions of NFIR.
Media Centre/NFIR.

File No. 57/2016 (PNM).

File No. 47/2018 (PNM).



